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	                          Humber Local Pharmaceutical Committee
            Representing Pharmacy Contractors in East Riding of Yorkshire,

                                                Hull and North & North East Lincolnshire







 

Open/Closed/Meeting
Wednesday 10 March 2021
Held via Teams
This meeting was conducted in line with the LPC Code of Conduct and Accountability
Present: 

	Paul Robinson – Chair 
	LPC Employed Chair
	PR

	Jo Lane – Vice Chair
	Independent representative
	JL

	Paul McGorry
	Chief Executive Officer
	PJM

	Rui Guo
	Independent representative
	RG

	Kate Knapik
	Independent representative
	KK

	Annette Maudar
	CCA representative
	AM

	Manuel Mestre-Valdes
	CCA representative
	MMV

	Neil Mowbray
	AIMp representative
	NM

	Jon Whitelam 
	CCA representative
	JW

	Mari Williams 
	CCA representative
	MW

	Ian Woolley
	Independent representative
	IW

	David Broome
	PSNC representative
	DB

	Caroline Hayward
	PDP
	CJH

	Joanne Carter
	LPC Office Manager
	JDC

	Moira Harrison (left after point 9)
	Health watch
	MH

	May Saremi (left after presentation)
	Besins Healthcare
	MS

	Apologies:
	
	

	Lisa McGowan
	CCA representative
	LM

	Claire Smeaton
	CCA representative
	CS

	Jade Smith
	CCA representative
	JS

	Karen Stone 
	CCA representative
	KSt

	Hazel Marsden
	Medicines Optimisation
	HM

	Anthony Bryce
	HI & PHL
	AB

	Kate Stark
	LPC Admin Officer
	KS


The meeting started 11am
	
	Open session
	

	1.
	Apologies for absence and introductions:
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting, including May Saremi from Besins Healthcare who was sponsoring the meeting and Moira Harrison who was representing Healthwatch across the Humber area.
Apologies as above. 

	

	2.
	Committee Governance:

2.1 i.      Members to note the contents of the LPC Code of Conduct & inform the Chair of any changes to their declarations of interest as below:
ii. Competition Law Compliance Guidelines
        Noted by all members


	

	2a
	May Saremi from Besins Healthcare gave the meeting a short presentation titled IMVAGGIS pessary for vaginal atrophy in postmenopausal women

	

	3.
	Minutes of the last meeting – 13.1.21.
Humber LPC minutes:

Minutes of the last LPC meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting and were accepted as a true record.

	

	4.
	Matters arising from the last minutes:
Repeat medication

Following a discussion, the meeting felt this situation was not getting any worse, but not improving either.
Several members highlighted inappropriate referrals from NHS111 from patients not wanting to hold for a long period of time to order repeat medication or unable to in touch with GP surgeries.

Health watch also receiving calls to this effect and suggested patients feed this into health watch.

	PJM to liaise with YAS

JW to feed information into PJM

PR to contact MH for discussion.

PJM to highlight to LMC and suggest a specific meeting for repeats and GP CPCS.

PJM to seek eRD information from HM



	5.
	Finance report (up to date to the last full month before the papers go out):

Finance report
MMV led the meeting through the finance report highlighting the LPC is compliant as per the recent treasurers meeting with PSNC.
Currently running with 7 months reserves.

Further meeting with treasurer to discuss points raised at PSNC meeting.

Previous finance agreement to be sought.
	JDC to arrange meeting
JDC to locate finance agreement


	6. 
	Commissioning support

No update brought to the meeting.
	

	7.
	PSNC representative

DB highlighted concerns over the funding which needs reimbursement.
DMS launch

Toolkit now released; Kevin is pulling everything together for PharmOutcomes as soon as possible.

Still waiting for auto complete on MYS to be in place.

GP CPCS

Concerns over patients coming direct to pharmacy for minor ailments

Covid

Ongoing work for calculating the cost of covid with extra staffing and other implications.

PSNC levy will not increase for the coming year, a funding request will be sent shortly which is likely to be £8 per contractor roughly to cover the costs of the steering group, following the Wright review.
  
	Reminder in digest to contractors that this money will need dealing with.


	8.
	Primary Care Networks

£15200 NHSE has now been received into our bank account which will pay for the PCC confident leader programme.
2 PCN leads potentially stepping down, creating 2 spaces on the confident leader training.  Would the LPC be happy with offering these places to deputies? No objections heard.

Succession planning of some degree to be drawn up

Only 4 Humber pharmacies did not make a claim for PQS.  185 contractors fully claimed for PQS.

Online meetings worked very well and may be used as an opportunity for online training.  A virtual outcomes training programme could be used by PCN leads to maintain engagement with PCNs.


	AB to look at a succession plan

PR to discuss with JW

	9. 
	LPC Wright review

DB is a panelist following the recent meeting.  Around 100-120 participants of the meeting.

Proposals to show to contractors to vote/discuss.  Funding currently coming from PSNC, but this will be chargeable to LPCs in the future.

A contractor forum will be created, independent contractors to be targeted for this.


	Comms highlighting forum to be shared via digest/email.

	10.
	Services

GP CPCS
Fiona at NHSE promoted to Project Manager.

Modality is our first PCN to go live and be CCG wide by end May. Challenging timescale starting at the end March.
22nd March 2021 will see PharmOutcomes turned on for a 29th March 2021 launch date.

Little guidance on how to implement the 7 pharmacies first.

Dedicated phones lines into GP surgeries and 5 appointments held for patients being referred back, to the GP surgery, when pharmacy cannot deal with them.

Patients who are going directly to pharmacies and bypassing GP CPCS to be monitored.

GP practices need around £6200 per LPC to train staff.

Very much a pilot at the moment.

DMS

Humber LPC does not have referrals in our area presently, still transitioning from TCAM to DMS.  Current trusts do not have the correct PharmOutcomes license at the present time.

TCAM in place until 31 March 2021.

Point to note multiple management emails can be set up on PharmOutcomes.

Online Consultation/Ripper project
Digital triage, entry level potential feeding into community pharmacy for MAS/OTC medication.
Digital interface for community pharmacy utilising the tablets from last year’s project.
   
	

	11. 
	COVID-19

Vaccine

7 community pharmacies across our area are live for vaccinations and running smoothly.
Further 8 pharmacies being assessed and hopefully signed off shortly.

Virtual visits being carried out.

Cohort 10 is seeing some venues returning to normal functionality and therefore could leave some gaps.  Currently being re-evaluated.

East Riding are looking at the possibility of using a bus to offer vaccines.

Second vaccines should be done by October during flu season and possibly a further booster for the covid vaccine.

Second vaccines are the responsibility of the location of first vaccines.

Capacity increasing for vaccines.

Testing

Pharmacies can re-order LFT kits for a further 12 weeks, starts 25th March 2021. Only 18% of tests have the results reported.

It is a statutory requirement to report the test results but not a statutory requirement to do the test in the first place.

Can be a lengthy process to report but if an account is set up this process is much quicker.

Photos of test results will be enabled to show results, but not live yet.

	Highlight in digest

	12.
	CPPE

New semester of events available online until October including:
Depression; antimicrobial stewardship; palliative care; respiratory therapies; CPCS workshops (April/September); substance use & misuse (May/June); safeguarding; DMS training.
Ensure enough time is allocated for completing the training.


	

	13.
	Control of Entry/Exit & PCSE

1st February 2021 Weldricks Ironstone is no longer an LPS.
25th February 2021 Morrill pharmacy now complete.

	

	
	
	

	
	PNA 2022-2025

Possible delay due on the PNA however East Riding are sending out surveys 12 March 2021.

Hull & NEL the following week and still waiting to hear back from NL.


	

	
	
	

	14.
	AOB

Enhanced services

Average payments coming to an end 31 March 2021.

MRC & PODIS 30% lower than normal.
	

	
	
	


The meeting closed at 4.25pm
	Future meeting dates:


	
	

	Wednesday 12 May 2021
	11.00- 16.30
	Teams

	Wednesday 14 July 2021
	Tbc- 16.30
	Tbc

	Wednesday 15 September 2021 & AGM
	13.00 – 19.00
	Tbc

	Wednesday 10 November 2021
	Tbc- 16.30
	Tbc

	Wednesday 12 January 2022
	Tbc- 16.30
	Tbc

	Wednesday 9 March 2022
	Tbc- 16.30
	Tbc


PAGE  
5

